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What has your ministry been working on for the past quarter?

Our Kids Ministry team has been busy with camps over this past quarter. We are all thankful that
we actually got to have camps this year. We had our preschool camp, Kingdom Kids, with 60+
kids and 20+ leaders. Kids learned about being warriors and princesses for God. We took a
group of 40 campers along with 7 leaders to preteen camp in Trinity Pines. Kids learned what it
means to “Be Loud” for Jesus in all areas of their lives. We had 5 kids make decisions to follow
Jesus while at camp! We had our biggest camp, WinShape, at the end of June. The camp
quickly filled up the WinShape max of 270. Kids learned that they were made on purpose and to
glorify God. We had an exciting week of camp, and 33 kids made decisions to follow Jesus! We
wrapped up our summer programming with Kids Camp. We had 120 kids attend camp along
with 45 leaders. Kids rehearsed and prepared to perform “The Life School Musical.” Campers
learned about “the keys to life” all week. Kids were excited to perform, and we had a great show
on Friday night.

Our Family Restoration Team has been growing and meeting challenging needs in our
community. God's heart is with the fatherless, and our church is called to take care of the
orphan. Our Family Restoration Ministry at FBG strives to fulfill that calling by equipping and
encouraging the church to support families involved in foster & adoptive care, to care for local
service providers, and to link arms with local agencies to fight the issues that cause
fatherlessness in Williamson County.

We had 8 people become certified babysitters and 2 couples become certified respite providers.
CPS has experienced a crisis over the last several months as they have more kids in care than
homes for kids to be placed. We have had anywhere from 5-20 kids living in CPS offices. Our
team has supported CPS workers and provided a weekly outing for kids to show them the love
of Jesus. We’ve been able to coordinate care in a number of ways from snack delivery to
birthday parties for these kids. Our church family and community have rallied to meet these
needs. We have had 76 people involved in providing daily hot meals to these kids, 35 people
volunteer to wash their laundry, and thousands of dollars given generously by our church
members to provide for material needs for these kids.

We are currently getting ready for ministry in the fall. We are planning curriculum and gathering
leaders to provide a place for kids to come together to grow and connect with Jesus. We will
continue to equip our leaders with the Gospel and tools to help them connect relationally with
kids in their groups.
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What can we pray about?



